



Headteacher Mrs E Smith

Deputy Headteacher Mrs Y Thorpe

Chair Of Governors Mrs E McDermott

School Business Manager Mrs K Skeates-Lodge

APLEY WOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL

Pool Farm Avenue, Apley, Telford, TF1 6FQ

email: A2190@taw.org.uk Telephone: 01952 386180

Kitchen: 01952 386183

Website:http://www.apleywoodprimaryschool.org.uk

September 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Telford & Wrekin Road Safety Team are again providing cycling proficiency training for up to 24 Year 6 pupils.

The training will be at a reduced capacity of four groups of six this year and will take place during the school day. The training will consist of 1 full day this will either be on **Monday 12**th **October**, **Tuesday 13**th **Wednesday 14**th **or Thursday 15**th **October**.

Much of the training will take place out on the roads, and there are safety criteria which must be adhered to.

- Children must wear sensible clothing and shoes, with waterproofs in the event of rain. A properly fitting cycle helmet must be worn.
- Children must provide their own bicycle. Cycles must be in a roadworthy condition and of an appropriate size for your child.
- Children must be competent bike riders, able to ride in a straight line, look over each shoulder to see the road behind, and able to hold out each arm at right angles to indicate turns.

More details regarding these criteria will be provided to those children taking the course. If you would like your child to participate in one of these courses, will you please complete the attached slip and return by **Monday 5th October (morning)**. We will let you know on **Wednesday 7th October** if your child has a place and the dates they will be taking part.

Yours sincerely,

















